
As a part of written testimony to be submitted for consideration. I believe that the bills 
listed below add layers of safety not only for our community, but for our officers as well. 
When driving home this morning, I looked in my rear view mirror and saw a police 
officer behind me. My heart started to race, and hands shook, until he turned off the 
street. I was following the speed limit, and all traffic regulations. I am a white male, the 
most privileged, and even I look at our officers with a feeling of fear. We need change, 
but not only that Action. 
 
Bills I support of: Police Related:  
HB 4201: Requires deaths and certain injuries caused by police to be reported to the 
Attorney General HB 4203 Disallows police to use force that limits a person’s ability to 
breathe, including, but not limited to chokeholds. HB 4205 Requires a police officer to 
intervene when they see another cop engaging in “ act that is unethical or that violates 
law, rules or policy.” HB 4207 Establishes a state-wide database of policy disciplinary 
records. Makes that database public. HB 4208 Prohibits use of teargas and sonic 
weapons. 
 

COVID/ Social Support Related: HB 4204 Establishes temporary limitations on lenders 
being able to enforce default remedies on obligations secured by mortgages, trust 
deeds, land sale contracts or other instruments. (Can’t evict homeowners). HB 4213 
Prohibits residential and commercial evictions under specified conditions during 
emergency period 
 

Sincerely, 
Chris Wilson of Eugene OR 
 


